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5 December 2022—Week 8—Term 4 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers  

 

Our warmest congratulations to Anja Venneman, Year 6 whom entered the Rotary Essay Competition in the 

11+ year old category with a story about ‘an exciting day’.  Anja’s story is a heartwarming recount of the 

time she heard that her Aunty and Uncle were expecting a baby.  Anja and her family attended a prize    

giving ceremony where she received acknowledgement for her success. 

 

Your child’s 2023 classrooms will be announced via Hero on Monday 12th December around lunchtime.  At 

12pm on that day all students will swap to their 2023 classroom to meet the teacher and do a small activity 

together in preparation for next year or to establish connections.  Sometimes our children may come home 

and be disappointed that they aren’t in a certain class or with a particular friend.  Please encourage your 

child to try their new environment for at least 3-4 weeks in 2023, before you approach the 

school. Remember that our attitude towards change often sets the tone for our child’s resilience.  Manage-

ment does not change classrooms without good reason, especially when we have given the opportunity for 

parents to write in before the classes were drafted.  Designing classrooms is a major undertaking and I wish 

to thank Chris Rennie and Kim Tautari-Scott for their work in this area. 

 

In the afternoon/evening of the 12th we will also host our Christmas in the Park on the blue astro turf courts 

and field.  Parents can arrive at any time but I will officially kick things off at 5pm with introductions.  Every 10 

minutes thereafter each team and the Kapa Haka Roopu will perform a song or two for your entertain-

ment.  Bring a picnic rug and a picnic if you wish.  Some people pick up takeaways on the way in, and               

usually the Friends of TAPS do a sausage sizzle and a lolly stall.  Parking will be available on the field for our 

families but we ask that you be careful on the blind corner of the driveway as you come in or out.  We may 

even have a special visit from St Nick!  The weather has been notoriously bad on this evening, over the 

years.  If it pours with rain we will have to cancel.  

 

The Senior Leadership have worked solidly over the last few weeks to recruit new teaching staff for 2023.  The 

contracts have all been signed and we are hoping to introduce our newest members of the whānau to you 

prior to the end of the year.  Some of our existing staff members are having a change of scenery and will be 

teaching in different teams next year.  Please see the school organisation below. 
 

Timatanga - Team 1: 

Year 1’s (late 2022 starters and early 2023 starters) and Year 0’s (1st April onwards). 

Room 1B - Colleen Murray (new).  This will be a new entrant, transition to school classroom. 

Room 1 - Vicki Neustroski 

Room 2 - Katie McNaugton 

Room 3 - Lanah Gibbes (Team Leader) 

Room 4 - Renee Lisignoli 

Laura Ginsberg will be working in Room 2 once a week to cover release and alternate between 

Room 3 and Room 9 every other week to cover team leader release. 

 
Taiohi - Team 2: 

Year 1s (older) and Year 2s 

Room 7 - Janette Gillespie 

Room 8 - Claire Hocking 

Room 9 - Karen Sykes (Team Leader) 

Room 10 - Liarna Slade 



Tauihi - Team 3: 

Year 3 and Year 4 composite classes 

Room 5a - Grace Harris 

Room 5b - Amy Harrop 

Room 6 - Nic Edwards 

Room 12 - Arden Mason 

Room 13 - Erin Westgate 

Room 14 - Jane Ellis 

Room 15 - Jamie-Lee Shadbolt 

Room 16 - Wendy James (Team Leader) 

Jonelle Clayton will be doing one day per week in Room 12 and 16 to cover release. 

 
Topa - Team 4: 

Year 5 and Year 6 composite classes 

Room 17 - Kelsey Oliver 

Room 18 - Morgan Pound 

Room 19 - Rebecca Wilcox 

Room 20 - Sara Sabin (Team Leader) 

Room 21 - Brenda Thomas 

Room 22 - Tyana Fenney 

Candy MacWilliam will be doing a day per week in Room 20 and 22 and one day every second 

week in Room 21 to cover release. 

 

We look forward to having Rob Thompson and Margaretha Brady back, covering Classroom Re-

lease time (CRT).  This is where every full-time teacher is provided with two days per term to do 

planning and assessments. 
 

Mathathon 

Thank you to all of our supporters for sponsoring our school in the Mathathon.  Whether your business or 

workplace provided prizes, or, you were encouraged to sponsor your child, grandchild or neighbour, your 

generous support far exceeded our fundraising expectations.  We raised just over $22,000!  Wow! 

We have reinvested a bit into purchasing some additional spot prizes for the students so that many more 

have the chance of ‘winning’ something for their efforts.  We also bought a lemonade popsicle for every 

student to enjoy today (Monday).  The school intends to spend approximately $6000-$7000 on Dragon 

Maths text books for every child in Year 3 - 6 in 2023 and the teachers have suggested we purchase a new 

range of resources for teaching strand (statistics, volume & capacity, measurement etc).  We may even 

have enough to buy a range of board games for classrooms. 

 

Year 6 Graduation 

This will be held this Wednesday evening.  I would like to take this opportunity to commend our current          

cohort of Year 6 students. They are kind, well behaved, respectful and hardworking.  We hope the parents 

and caregivers will enjoy celebrating the accomplishment of 6 great years at TAPS, with their children. 

  

Christmas Shirts and Hats 

Students are able to wear Christmas hats and headbands from this week on.  They will still be required to 

wear a school uniform sun hat during break times, however. 

All students are able to wear Christmas t-shirts from next week (the last four days of school).  This is so that 

tamariki are all wearing their correct school uniform at prize givings. 

Please ensure all children are wearing appropriate school shoes that are totally black in colour. 

 

School finishes at 12.45pm on Thursday 15th December.  The morning will be spent, clearing out the                  

classrooms, transferring property to their 2023 classrooms and singing and dancing. 

  

Swimming is well underway for the final week of school.  Teachers are focused on water safety, before our 

little people head away to beaches, lakes and rivers for their Summer vacations. Students have up to three 

swimming sessions per week.  Naming their togs and a towel is a good step in ensuring they come home 

again. 

 

 



Kim Fabish will continue to work in the office off and on over the holidays.  I recommend parents get in 

contact with her via kimf@taps.school.nz or ring the school to arrange a time to visit for uniforms and            

enrolments so she can invest her time into helping one family at a time. 

Additionally Sue Packwood will come in and support Kimi for a late night (2pm - 6pm) on Thursday 26th 

January 2023. 

 

End of Year Learning Data 

Every year at this time we analyse data to ascertain how well our children have progressed with their            

academic learning and, to what degree, they are achieving at or above the learning outcomes             

expected of their year group.  This year we are over the moon to share, our achievement data has           

improved in all areas and significantly so in Reading - especially for our Māori ākonga.  We are attributing 

this to reasons such as a consistent, full year of learning, deliberate and explicit teaching in Structured Liter-

acy which is starting to flow over into Writing, and the introduction of the Maths Knowledge programme 

that is motivating  learners to practise maths skills.  This data does not include children who have been at 

school less than one year.  In Reading it doesn’t include older students who are reading decodable texts in 

Structured Literacy because they are covered in that data which is incomparable to this achievement            

data. 

There are so many variables to the data, however it’s moving upwards and that’s worth celebrating. 

When looking at the progress made in Maths, the Board have agreed to use some of our cash reserves to 

fund Learning Support Assistants to run the Maths Knowledge programme across the whole school for the 

duration of the 2023 academic year.  This allocation of funds is significant for our learners. 

 

Percentages of students achieving AT or ABOVE their expected curriculum level 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Data 

School Attendance is a highly political subject at present, with a variety of parties weighing in on the           

debate.  The aim is for schools to have 70% of their students (412/589 of our current students) attending 90% 

of the time (45 days out of 50 days per term).  At present, our levels are far lower than this and next year 

we will be working with families to encourage all students to be at school as often as they can.  We will          

also be asking parents to be more diligent in having their children at school on time and leaving them at 

school until 3pm. While there has been a lot of illness around and people have been playing it safe, we 

need to ensure that generally speaking our children are absent from school only when absolutely                  

necessary.   

 

Thank you to our wonderful community for your  amazing support during the 2022 learning year. Our              

tamariki are so blessed to have committed champions in their lives, allowing us to provide a wide range of 

opportunities to enrich their school life. 

  

I would like to wish you all a warm, relaxing, festive season with your whānau.  I look forward to seeing             

everyone next year. 

 

Meri Kirihimete 

 

Sharon 
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